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Background

RGP was implemented to extend the period between the time a deletion command is issued by a Registrar and the time the domain is released by the Registry.  Before VeriSign implemented RGP a 5-day grace period was provided after a delete command was issued, during which time a Registrar could request the Registry place the domain back in active status without assessment of any fee.

Problem with current implementation

The RGP implementation by VeriSign extended the period between the deletion command and the release of the domain by 30 days.  However, it eliminated the initial 5-day grace period and replaced it with a 5-day penalty period.  Registrars did not contemplate this, nor was this specified prior to implementation.

The purpose of the RGP was not to add a penalty to the existing process, but to provide an extended deletion period longer than the pre-existing 5-day period. VeriSign was to assess a fee for redemptions made during the extended period to cover costs of RGP implementation.

Washington DC Consensus

During the Washington DC Registrar Constituency meeting in February there was agreement on having VeriSign's RGP implementation corrected to reinstate the 5-day grace period that existed previously.

Proposals

If the grace period is to be reinstated, the RC should request that VeriSign take one of the following actions without delay:

1. Honor the pre-RGP process for returning a domain to active status during the initial 5 days following deletion.  

2. Issue credits for redemption fees assessed during the initial 5 days following deletion until the 5-day grace period is made part of the automated redemption process.

Requests should be made of the other Registries to incorporate a 5-day no-fee grace period for redemptions.

Notes:  

Proposal 1 could be put in place immediately should VeriSign desire, by instructing their customer service personnel to follow the old procedure, which was handled manually by email.

The credits referred to in proposal 2 could be issued at the same time a domain is restored within the initial 5-day period, and could be so identified on monthly invoices.

